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wives, were joined by two of their 
instructors to celebrate the 35th anniver­
sary of the formation (October, 1952) of 
their squad.

This unique event marks the first time 
that this many members of a squad have 
been reunited to celebrate their 35-year

99/C Squad 35-Year Reunion
by A/Commr. E.T. Zwicker

The Canadian Police College, 
Rockcliffe, Ontario, was the focal point 
for the 35-year reunion of members of 
99/C Squad during the four-day Thanks­
giving weekend, October 9 to 12, 1987. 
Twenty-two members of 99 Squad ("N" 
Division, 1952) — C Squad ("Depot" 
Division, 1953), accompanied by their

In another instance, the Prince of 
Wales visited Regina in 1920. During the 
visit, Cst. Charette was placed on guard 
duty at the town hall. However, Charette 
found the life of a mounted policeman 
not to his liking. "Although I signed up 
for three years, I got bored and pur­
chased my discharge in 1920."

Soon other employment opportunities 
became available to Charette and he 
spent many years working full-time. Not 
content to retire quietly, after working 
and helping to raise a family, Charette 
started another, possibly his last career, 
as a Commissionaire. The Quarterly 
wishes him continued good health and
enjoyment of work and life.


